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Dear Readers, 
In the second half of 2010 we received about fifteen 
very interesting articles, of which the editorial board 
chose six to publish in this issue. With respect for our 
declared editorial policy and position as a mainly re-
gional journal, more than half the articles published 
are from the regions of central or south-eastern Eu-
rope. We are very glad that regional researchers in the 
field of OTMC have already recognized, in our second 
year of publishing, the role of our journal and the pos-
sibility of using it to present the results of their re-
search. We believe that there is a long tradition in our 
two regions and significant potential in the construc-
tion industry, but also the need for constant learning 
and innovation. Of the factors that lead to success of 
construction projects and business in our field, organ-
ization, technology and management are important 
links in the chain. Some researchers in the region be-
lieve that precisely in that aspect there is the greatest 
need for change and improvement which would enable 
civil engineers to achieve better results.  
We are especially pleased to present two articles in 
this issue selected from the wider international en-
vironment on topics that are currently arousing wide 
interest. We believe that the articles selected will be 
an incentive for improvement of our practice and the 
development of new ideas in research. In our next is-

sues we will publish articles from the worldwide inter-
national environment, presenting valuable ideas and 
experience.  
We are particularly pleased to announce that our edi-
torial board has in the meantime been reinforced by 
three new members:  Prof. Nicolae Postavaru from 
Romania, Prof. Mirko Pšunder from Slovenia and Prof. 
Miroslav Skibniewski from the USA / UAE. In the com-
ing year we expect some more new members, who are 
also internationally renowned scientists and research-
ers. 
We invite all researchers, practitioners and members 
of the academic community to contribute through 
their articles to the development and maintenance of 
the quality of the OTMC journal. We will be especially 
glad to publish the results of research, best practices, 
case studies, ideas for resolving complex problems, 
suggestions for innovations or the results of experi-
ence on significant projects. Our journal is also open 
to young scientists and PhD students and the knowl-
edge they have gained in the first years of their scien-
tific work.
Yours sincerely 

Prof. dr. Mladen Radujković
December 2010


